Writing Instructions in the Disciplines (WID) Committee
April 11, 2013 at 3:30 PM

Horrabin Hall 60

Present: Kristine Kelly (Chair), Deb Miretzky, Neil Baird, Courtney Blankenship, Mary Hogg, Cecil Tarrant, Marisol Garrido, Magdelyn Helwig, Michael Lukkarinen, Joel Gruver
Absent: Dominique Apolion (student member) 

Guests: Bradley Dilger, Nathan Miczo, Shane Sanders (incoming WID members fall ’13)
I. Chair Kelly called the meeting to order at 3:30 PM.

II. Minutes from the March 21, 2013 regular meeting were approved. 

III. Announcements

a. Incoming committee members were introduced. Bradley Dilger (English & Journalism) will be replacing Kris Kelly; Shane Sanders (Economics) is replacing Cecil Tarrant; Nathan Miczo (Communications) is replacing Mary Hogg.

b. WIU by-law changes were approved by the Faculty Senate (student member has voting rights; current or previous WID instructors given preference for committee membership).
IV. New WID applications 

a. The applications to approve the changes to SPED 400 (Planning for   

Instruction) and add the WID designation to SPED 370 (Assessment) were approved with one change, that the syllabi both be revised to include the WID statement. Hogg moved, Miretzky seconded. Passed 9-0. There was discussion about whether a representative of the department making WID requests needs to be present, since no one from Special Education attended. Since there was little concern about the SPED change, and Cindy Dooley had been planning to attend but for a last minute call to go to Springfield, Kelly felt it was all right to make a decision. Tarrant expressed concern that this not be seen as setting a precedent and that it is important to continue to expect some representation at meetings.  


V. Old business
a. Writing Program Review submitted. Helwig noted that recommendations included a national search for a director of writing across the curriculum, which WID should consider whether to support or not. Review team also praised the work of the ad hoc committee and the proposed revisions to the WID guidelines. Dilger noted that the review emphasized the need for faculty development in supporting student writing. 

b. Additional revisions to guidelines (Kelly):
1. Add semester hours with the course number and title on WID form. 

2. WID statement should be included on all syllabi. 
3. Put the link to the WID journal on the website and on forms. 

4. Explicitly specify the types of writing that can be appropriate. 
c. WID Journal oversight. Once determined, WID Committee needs to amend its mission statement to add its role re: the journal. Currently Jim Rabchuk is creating an editorial board that will presumably be much more hands on with publication tasks. Sanders asked about whether the journal has a budget; it does not. 

Kelly shared Miretzky’s information about the set up of an advisory board/journal relationship for a regional education journal and felt this would be a good model for WID. Blankenship is going to send additional information about another publication she is familiar with. Kelly will put the info together and send to committee for consideration. It was suggested that WID committee play a role in determining the structure of the editorial board and recruitment. Dilger suggested checking in with Rabchuk to see if there are any relevant documents he can share with us re: advisory responsibilities. Kelly will follow up with that as well.  
VI. WID elections: Dilger was nominated for Chair and elected 9-0. Miretzky was nominated for Secretary and was elected 9-0. Meetings will be held next year on the second Wednesday of the month at 3:30 pm, due to schedule changes for a number of committee members. 
Steven Rock, invited guest, did not attend and will be contacted by Kelly to re-schedule. 

VII. Committee adjourned at 4:25 PM. 

Respectfully submitted,

Deb Miretzky, Recording Secretary (Spring 2013)

Minutes approved by WID committee October 9, 2013
